Chairman’s Annual Report  -  April 2019
This year has been relatively quiet for the Council 

Several of the street light fittings are now obsolete and as they fail the Council is replacing them with the latest low-energy LED lanterns. In addition two columns were found to be corroded at the base and were replaced. The gradual conversion to LED has led to a reduction in the cost of our annual maintenance contract.
All allotments at Blind Lane are currently let and there is a plot available at Coltishall Lane. Any resident wishing to be placed on the waiting list should contact the Clerk.

The Council undertook a review of the fees for the Blind Lane cemetery as they had not changed since the cemetery was established. They are now more in line with other local council cemeteries. The cemetery is likely to be used more frequently now that the Church cemetery in West Lane is almost full.
The major topic of discussion during the year has been future development. Five potential additional sites were put forward under the Greater Norwich Development Plan for 2026 – 2036 and the Council objected to three but raised no objection to further residential development at the Warren or extended employment area at Abbey Farm

An application for 69 dwellings on land east of Manor Road which had previously been earmarked under the existing local plan was not opposed although the Council did make some constructive suggestions on the detail. A further application for 64 dwellings east of Manor Road and south of Newton Street was opposed as being outside the development plan and because the combined total with the other application would place undue stress on the local infrastructure.
The precept for 20169/2020 was slightly increased equivalent to about 3p/week for a band D property.

Finally I would like to thank all members of the Council and the Clerk for their work during the past year.
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Rodney Cushing - Chairman
